HULL AND DISTRICT SQUASH ASSOCIATION LTD

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 22 April 2004 at 7.30 pm at the Hull and East Riding Club

PRESENT  

Richard Townsend (Chair), Steve Ball and Mike Clemson (Directors), Craig Ellyard (League Organiser) and representatives of Appelby Frodingham, Barringtons, Ferriby Hall, Haltemprice and Hull and East Riding.

APOLOGIES

David Morrison (President), Tony Barker and Mike Slade (Vice-Presidents), Goole and Withernsea.

MINUTES OF THE 2003 AGM

These were approved, subject to the addition of a proposal which was agreed but not minuted, to the effect that at least some of the individual tournaments should be played over a weekend at one venue.

MATTERS ARISING

None

REPORT ON THE 2003-2004 SEASON

This was circulated to those present, and various features were highlighted. In general, the leagues had gone well, but the individual tournaments were more variable. Regretfully, the Presentation Dinner had to be cancelled because of lack of bookings. Congratulations were expressed to clubs whose teams had won divisions, and to the winners of individual trophies.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The Treasurer reported on a deficit for the year ended September 2003 because of the change from a volunteer paid an honorarium to a paid part-time organiser, and other exceptional circumstances. Current balance was approx £3,500. It was agreed that David Berridge should be re-appointed as auditor unless a volunteer could be found via one of the member clubs.

PLANS FOR 2004-2005

Craig Ellyard presented a draft calendar for the season. It was agreed that the makeup of the league should be based on promotion and relegation, but that the Directors should have some discretion should clubs withdraw teams or enter further teams. It was agreed to consider merging the ladies league with division five, although it was agreed that it would be preferable to attract more teams to make both up to a full 12 teams. It was agreed to increase the team entry fee to include entry to the individual tournaments, and to use the extra income for prizes. It was agreed to adopt a format for the individual tournaments which would give players at least three matches, and that the rounds for each tournament should be played at one venue on fixed dates to be included in the calendar, in weeks when there would be no league matches scheduled. Finally, it was agreed that teams conceding matches should be deducted 3 points and their opponents should receive 12, and that teams should normally play in the same order even if it is difficult to establish an order of merit.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Richard Townsend retired by rotation and was re-appointed. There were no other nominations.

MEMBERSHIP AND TEAM FEES

It was agreed that the club membership fee should be increased to £35 and the team entry fee to £40.

OTHER BUSINESS

It was agreed that an addition to the expectations within the rules should be made to the effect that court temperatures for matches should be such as to promote the enjoyment of the game, with SRA guidelines being used as a reference point.

The meeting closed at 9.30pm.

